North Hinksey Parish Council

Meeting of the Parish Council held on Thursday 5th August 2004

Report of the Responsible Finance Officers in Relation to the Audited Accounts for the Year ended 31st March 2004, including Auditors Comments 

The attached audited accounts are for the period 1st April 2003 to 31st March 2004.  Councillors are aware of the new audit process, which requires the Council to consider and approve the accounts.  The Clerk has issued the statutory notice to advertise that the Council’s annual external audit date has been fixed for Monday 23rd August 2004.  The accounts and supporting records for 2003/2004 have to be made available for public inspection from 26th July to 20th August 2004, and the ‘Notice of Electors Rights’ has been displayed on noticeboards from 12th July to 25th July 2004. 

This year the external auditors (HLB Avaudit), have not requested that the Council complete an intermediate audit questionnaire.

Councillors’ attention is drawn to the continued requirement that the Parish Council agree the 2003/2004 accounts ‘Statement of Assurance’ (separate item on this agenda).  The Finance and General Purposes Sub-Committee held on 1st July supported a motion RECOMMENDING that the Council AGREE the ‘Statement of Assurance’.   

With reference to the 2003/2004 accounts, the adjusted position at the end of the financial year is an under spend of £4,055.  Income was £46,392 (which included £5,350 of grants) and expenditure was £42,337.  Planned expenditure for 2003/2004, (the revised estimate), was £53,600, which included the use of £9,210 of balances.  When compared to the revised estimate the actual underspend is £11,263 (£53,600 less £42,3347).  The planned use of balances included expenditure of £7,364, which as unspent money for specific projects, has been carried forward as earmarked balances into 2004/2005.  This figure consisted of: -












         £


New Noticeboards           -  awaiting clearance from the District Council/         3,882

                                                       Utilities that the proposed sites are acceptable.


Allotment Improvements -  negotiating with Environment Agency etc. over      1,562

 proposals.

Web Design

     -  Still waiting for O.C.C. to undertake the project.    1,920


            
   



               £7,364

I have analysed below the main areas of over or underspending against the revised estimate.

Expenditure





Budget

Spend

Difference

General Administration has underspent by £3,513 on a revised estimate of £24,045  

This is made up of:

	Administrative Support for Clerk 

Advertising

Accounts Preparation

Website Design

Website Maintenance

Printing/Stationery/Telephones etc.

Car Mileage

Rent – Seacourt Hall

Software and Maintenance

Operational Allowance - Chairman

Courses Seminars/Meetings

Other under and overspends - net
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	                                                                   Total
	
	
	3,513


Allotments Sub-Committee has underspent by £2,067 on a revised gross estimate of £5,150

This is made up of:

	Gates/Fences/Ditch Clearance

Hedge and Tree Cutting

Hire of Skips

Plot & Weed Clearing

Allotment Improvements/Maintenance?Admin. 

* £200 for plant survey re Wildlife Amenities area (covered by Environment Agency grant). 

Miscellaneous

                                                                  Totals
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Highways Sub-Committee has underspent by £4,776 on a revised estimate of £6,960

This is made up of:

	Bus Shelters

Footpath Clearing /Grass Removal

Refuse and Waste Removal

Signs Noticeboards and Notices 

Street Furniture 

Street Lighting

Tree Surgery

Major Works

Miscellaneous

                                                                  Totals
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Pavilion Budget has overspent by £237* on a revised estimate of £2,740.  This is made up of:

	Caretakers Salary

General Exp’s/Fire Extinguishers/Electrical Test

Maintenance/Security Measures 

Improvements

                                                                  Totals

* This overspend figure is based on expenditure budgets and does not take account the £419 recovered from our insurance company. 
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Playing Fields Sub-Committee has underspent by £597 on a revised estimate of £9,360

This is made up of:

	BMX Track Removal

(Financed from GF balances and included in revised estimate (F&GP Sub 10/7/2004 and PC 31/7/2004))

Derelict Shed Removal 

(Financed from underspend on Playground Maintenance budget (PC Conf. 24/4/2003))

Caretaker

Dog Bins 

Football - Line Marking Materials/New Equip.

Grass Cutting - Playing Fields

Hedge/Tree Cutting & Weed Removal

Litter Clearing

Playground - Purchase/Repair Equipment

                     Fencing and Gates

                     Inspections

                     Maintenance

                     Signs*

* Financed from general under spends on 

  highways budget

Shelter Maintenance

                                                                  Totals
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Remembrance Day Committee has underspent by £15 on a revised estimate of £430

This is made up as follows:

	Hire Band/Public Address System

Printing/Postage

After Service Refreshments

Wreaths

                                                                 Totals
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Grants and Subsidies has underspent by £554 on a revised estimate of £4,470.

This is made up as follows:

	Section 137   -   Grants and Subscriptions

· Shoppers Bus

· Other

· Non Section 137 - CAB

                                                                  Totals
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Balances

As a result of underspending and the non-completion of major projects for the Web design and Allotments and Highways Committees I have earmarked the relevant unspent balances to enable the projects to be undertaken during 2004/2005.  After allowing for the earmarked expenditure, the level of general balances (General Fund), at 31st March 2003 is £11,444. 

Although the level of general balances appears to be a healthy one, Councillors are reminded that work may have to be undertaken to accommodate the requirements of the Disability Discrimination Act.

The Finance and General Purposes Sub-Committee UNANIMOUSLY AGREED to recommend to 

Council that a sum of £5,000 be transferred to the Pavilion Development Fund, thereby 

reducing the General Fund balance at 1st April 2004 to £6,444.  

Recommendations

i).   Councillors are asked to NOTE that: -

       a).  the accounts and supporting documentation is required to be open to public inspection during 

 the period 26th July to 20th August 2004,

       b).  the annual external audit has been fixed for 23rd August 2004.

ii).   Councillors are asked to COMMENT on and NOTE the: -

c).  Responsible Finance Officer’s Report in relation to the 2003/2004 unaudited accounts.

       d). Audited accounts for 2003/2004 and comments made by the Independent Internal Auditor.

iii).  Councillors are asked to NOTE: -


e).  that the Council is required to AGREE the ‘Statement of Assurance’ as this is a requirement 

 of the external auditors.  (See separate item on this agenda).

iv).  Councillors are asked to APPROVE: -

       f).   the audited final accounts for 2003/2004  


g).  the ‘Statement of Accounts’ in the ‘Annual Return’ for 2003/2004

       h).  that a sum of £5,000 be transferred to the Pavilion Development Fund, thereby reducing the 

     General Fund balance at 1st April 2004 to £6,444.

Alan Stone 

Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer 

16/7/2004

